Fairgrove Township  November 2015

The November meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on November 16, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.  

Also present were Township Policeman Mike Scarbrough, Planning Commission Chairperson Carl Childs and interested citizen Pat Sheridan.

Cemetery Sexton Foster, Assessor Young and Zoning Administrator Turner were absent.

The minutes from the October meeting were presented for approval.  Day moved and Hadeway supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

The minutes from the October 26, 2015 Special meeting, concerning the Star of the West zoning permit, were presented for approval.  McQuillan moved and Hadeway supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

Childs gave a report on the Public Hearing held by the Planning Commission on November 9, 2015 concerning the Master Plan.  It has been approved by the Planning Commission, it will now come to the Township Board for their approval and then will go into effect 30 days after their approval.  

The Planning Commission will be holding a Public Hearing on January 4, 2016, 9:00 a.m., concerning changes in wording in the Township Zoning Ordinance.  Storage pods were also discussed as something that will need to be addressed.

Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve the Sexton’s report as presented.  Approved.

The Township’s AMAR still needs a little work, to bring it up to where it needs to be.  The Assessor is working on this issue.

The December Board of Review will be held December 8, 2015 at 7:00 A.M.

We opened 3 parking lot bids:

Brian Schriber         stone crete           $4,300.00

Rich Monchilov      asphalt millings   $2,525.00

Wade McFarland     stone mix            $6,200.00

After much discussion concerning the product to be used, McQuillan moved to accept Monchilov bid, and request that he remove the concret slab in the parking lot at an extra cost of not more than $1,000.00 or a cost of $3,525.00.  Aeder supported this motion.  This was approved.  Aeder will meet with Monchilov about the amount of product and the concret removal.
Scarbrough gave the police report.  The Township and Village’s have been fairly quiet.  Day moved and Hadeway supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

Burnham and Flower sent a resolution to be signed by the Board concerning the Pension Plan.  The Resolution stated:

  Resolved: That the Plan be amended and restated in the form attached hereto, which Plan is hereby adopted and approved:

  Resolved Further: That the authorized signor of the Municipality be and is hereby authorized and directed to execute the Plan on behalf of the Municipality.  Signed by Keith Aeder, Supervisor and Karen Goodchild, Clerk

McQuillan moved and Aeder supported this Resolution.  Approved.   This paper work is in the Retirement folder. 

McQuillan moved to introduce an amendment to the Fairgrove Township Zoning Ordinance, referring it to the Planning Commission to conduct a Public Hearing on January 4, 2016 at 9:00 a.m.  Aeder supported.  Approved.

Aeder has made contact with Mr. Nicholson on his junk cars. Mr. Nicholson is working  on a couple of them and he will get plates for the cars that belong to him. Aeder has been playing phone tag with Jim Smith on his junk problem, but will continue to contact him.
The bills were presented for approval of payment.  Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to pay the bills as presented.  Approved.

AT&T                              116.88
Keth Aeder                       616.67

John McQuillan                607.73

Karen Goodchild              650.00

Dennis Hadeway              207.79

Void

Mike Day                         189.29

Bruce Turner                    189.29

Deb Young                    1,257.00

Doug Foster                  1,400.00

Carl Childs                      138.52

Anne Leen                       101.59

Doug Shannon                 101.59

Jeff Montei                      101.59

Lovell Coleman               101.59

John McQuillan               735.15

Doug Foster                     300.00

Consumers Energy            24.06

Fairgrove Oil Co.              39.96

Spicer Group                   100.00

.Tuscola County              322.47

Tuscola County Advertiser               110.00

Diva Disposal                                 5,933.20

Rosenbrook Land Surveying          1,230.00

Marion Erdody                                  100.00

 Refund due to land division paper work on being completed and will need to be started again.

Weinlander Fitzhugh                         80.00

DTE Energy                                       79.93

AT&T                                                42.00

DTE Street light                                15.20
Wind Fund:

October: Spicer Group                   2,390.75

November: Fairgrove Township       130.00

                   Spicer Group               1,741.00 

The next meeting will be December 21, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.  The Clerk will contact Jeff Lansky about meeting January 18, 2016 concerning the Township insurance for 2016.  McQuillan will contact Natalie Braden concerning the Township Pension Plan.

Hadeway moved and Day supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Resepctfully

Karen R. Goodchild

Fairgrove Township Clerk

